
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

July 18, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 Firefighter, Matt Burns

Firefighter, Dominic Garcia

Firefighter, Casey Welsch
             Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel



Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


    
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that after working with the Pinewood Fire Department Auxiliary assisting them with their bylaw changes he would like Office Manager Mohler to change the wording of Pinewood Fire Department to Pinewood Fire Station in the header on our Agenda.
4. Approval of Minutes: June 20, 2017
Minutes approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
There was no correspondence. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Welsch stated that our 2016-2017 income was over 100% due to the Bear Jaw crew working on so many wild fires and our ambulance income. He also reported that our HRA plan is at 40% spent as of June 30th for the fiscal year. 
7. Office Managers Report 
Member Treharne inquired what the refunds paid back in June was for. Office Manager Mohler explained that a Phoenix address was used on a medical report so it was logged as a non-resident and the patient was billed for the remaining portion of the bill that was not covered by insurance. The resident/patient realized after making two payments that her portion of the bill should have been subsidized so the Department refunded her the total she had paid up to that point, $150.00, and AERO our ambulance billing company will subsidize the remainder of the bill. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Welsch stated that we have had our normal summer type calls; a few ATV type accidents on the forest service roads. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch stated that not much has been going on in AFDA and that he will continue to forward along any emails that have important information on them. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Welsch said that Bear Jaw has been keeping busy. Chairman Drinen inquired about the equipment on Mormon Mountain relocated yet? Chief Welsch stated that they are hoping to get the issue figured out without us having to take our equipment off that site. He also said that he is hoping not to start any new projects until we get through the summer and our tax monies start to come in since we had that big PSPRS pay back expense at the start of the fiscal year. 
9. DISCUSSION: Hall/Parker Case:
Chief Welsch explained that we did the first payout for the PSPRS Parker repayment which was close to $179,000.00. He stated that at this point we have not been given the total interest amounts yet and the Court, to our knowledge, has not set the end date. Once that happens we will be given the interest totals and will make that final payment. Also, he said that PSPRS has instructed Mindy to report the bi-weekly payroll totals like normal but until they have their new site up and running and they can check those totals they do not want the Fire Department to make any payments.
10. REVIEW AND VOTE: Adopt 2017-2018 budget:

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the 2017-2018 budget. 

Clerk Timberman moved to approve the 2017-2018 budget and the motion was seconded by Member Treharne. Chairman Drinen 
asked the board if they had any discussion on the 2017-2018 budget. There was no discussion. The motion passed unanimously. 

11. DISCUSSION: Staffing for Country Club:
Chairman Drinen stated that since the management change at the Country Club, they are no longer doing a few of their planned events and he does not feel that the Fire Department at this time needs to worry about additional staffing. 
12. DISCUSSION: Country Clubs use of Fire Department’s portable light set:

Chief Welsch said that he does not have any issues with the Country Club using our light tower, but he wants to make sure we get a locking device on it. Chief Welsch stated that his concern is if we allow the Country Club to use our light set, in the future, does that mean that we would need to consider a private resident being able to borrow it too. Chairman Drinen stated that the Country Club is going to be donating a portion of the money they raise to the Fire District and if any other requests come up in the future the Board can look at the person/company requesting the light set and decide if it should be loaned out or not. Office Manager Mohler also stated that the Country Club was nice enough to allow the APS trailer that was used during Kids Safety Day to hook up to their electricity since the Fire Department didn’t have the correct outlet. The Board decided that they had no issues with the Country Club using the light set. 
13. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Resolution 2017-01 & 2017-02 Annexations:
Chief Welsch explained that these are Foxboro residents that would like to be annexed into the district. Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve resolution 2017-01.

Member Treharne moved to approve resolution 2017-01. Motion seconded by Member Rose.


Motion passed unanimously.

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve resolution 2017-02. 


Member Barnes moved to approve resolution 2017-02. Motion seconded by Member Rose. 


Motion passed unanimously. 
12. Call to the Public:
Bob Timberman said that last year the Purple Heart event at the Country Club brought in over $70,000.00 and they only had one organization receiving those funds. He said the Fire Department would be very fortunate to receive even ¼ of the total monies raised. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 P.M.

Next Meeting:
August 15, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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